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Once again, players and caddies participating in the ZOZO 
Championship will be required to obtain a Certificate of Eligibility 
(CoE) prior to applying for their entertainment Visa to enter Japan 
for the event. Player support, family, etc., are not required to apply 
for the CoE. In addition, there are currently no Covid restrictions for 
entering Japan.

Representatives will be on-site Monday - Wednesday during the 
Wyndham Championship and the FedEx St. Jude Championship to 
help players with the CoE applications. Exact times will be posted in 
the Player Advance Sheet. The following are requirements to process 
the CoE:

• Application for issuance of a CoE – First page.
• One (1) Photograph – taken on site. 
• Passport Copy – A clear/ color copy is needed for the CoE
   application. When submitting the visa application, the physical
   passport is needed. 
• Caddie’s Resume – Caddies Only.
• Players and Caddies MUST be submitted at the same time in order
   to be processed.

VISA INFORMATION



Please note: processing time for the CoE may take several weeks, 
and we will not be able to accept any applications after Thursday, 
August 17, 2024. Any player considering playing in the ZOZO 
Championship, if eligible, is strongly encouraged to apply for the 
CoE to ensure appropriate documentation is available when applying 
for a visa and entering Japan. There is no cost to apply for the CoE.

The CoE is submitted in Japan and once returned, will be available 
to include with the player/caddie Visa application. Visa applications 
(along with passports) will be collected in September, and will be 
processed in the United States. Players and caddies not in the field 
for the tournament will receive instructions on how to submit for the 
Visa, individually. 

Players or caddies who enter the United States on a B1/B2 Visa must 
apply for the Japanese Visa in their home country. We will supply 
those individuals with all documentation needed to submit the 
application. Please note, they will still require a CoE and can apply 
for that in person at the Wyndham Championship or FedEx St Jude 
Championship.  

A complimentary charter will be scheduled from Las Vegas following 
the Shriners Children’s Open to Tokyo and will return to the United 
States (city TBD) following the ZOZO Championship.


